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                      The Theresian Society

                              Minutes for Friday, April 15, 2018
President:  Glenda Espiritu called the meeting to order at 9:25 am and lead 34 attendees in the opening prayer.
Minutes:  It was determined that everyone had received and reviewed March minutes.  Motion made and seconded to accept as submitted.  Motion passed.
Treasurer Report:  Ginny reported that quarterly report is available.  January’s beginning balance was $6135.94, and after 3 months of expenditures and receipts the balance at end of March was $2145.62.  As of April, no monies received, and we have spent $130.01.  The current balance is $2015.61.   
Prayer Line:  Donna Hull reviewed the updated listing and members assisted in identifying the appropriate additions and deletions. She will try to get a new listing updated and emailed to everyone as soon as possible.
Correspondence:  Phyllis Koos reported that she sent out 6 birthday cards and a sympathy card for March.  She reviewed the incoming correspondence-2 thank you cards, one from a Theresian member and the other from the Remote Area Medical that was serving for relief in Puerto Rico.  
Funeral Reception:  Marianne McCloskey reported that there were 2 funeral receptions hosted since our last meeting: the first on Mar 26th where 99 attended Mass and 76 attended the reception: the second was on Apr. 12th where 110 attended Mass and 76 came to the reception.  A beautiful thank you note was received from one of the families along with a donation to the funeral ministry.  It was noted that at one of the services, there were a lot of non-Church members and although there was a greeter, the funeral home that directed the service did not provide ushers, and there was a need for additional persons to assist in directing people not familiar with our Church and its facilities.  We will try to plan ahead in future for a better flow of activity prior to and during the service.  
Marianne also asked for additional person/s that could help in coordinating the funerals when she and Glenda are not available.  Please let Marianne know if you can consider helping and she will insure you get proper training.  

Call Tree:  Trish Davis reports that she does try to get hold of as many people as possible that do not have email to keep them updated.  She reports that Dru Adkins has broken her left arm after recovering from a right arm injury.  She has been added to our Prayer Listing.  

Unfinished Business:
Church Building/Maintenance: A moment was taken to thank Mike Foster for his 8 years of assistance and support to the Theresian Ministry.  Thank you, Mike!! Your help was muchly appreciated!!  He plans to continue to volunteer at our Church after retirement.  
Father’s Day Breakfast: Glenda asks that persons who can please sign up for assisting Beverly Moore on Jun 17th after the 8 AM Mass.  She needs help for set up and clean up.   
New Business:  
New Theresian position:  The Church auditors made a recommendation this year (as previously cited on other occasions) that requires a division of duties for a person handling/receiving money and a person doing the bookkeeping.  The Theresian officers met and agreed that in order for this recommendation to be put in place, we need to divide the responsibilities and create a new position of Financial Secretary keeping the Treasurer position in place.  Ginny has agreed to become the Financial Secretary and we would need a new Treasurer for the bookkeeping (this will require training on a computer system).  If we could not find someone to step up into the needed position, then we would need to surrender the checkbook to the Church and revisit the purpose of our ministry.  An email was sent to the membership explaining this, and Charlene Galvez did step up to volunteer for the Treasurer position.  Ginny will continue to receive monies and write checks, and Charlene will be trained for the new computer program/s associated with the Treasurer duties.
Election of New Officers:  
Motion made to accept Charlene Galvez as our new Treasurer.  This was seconded and motion passed.  Charlene will attend the meeting with Debbie Knarr on April 18th with other officers to find out how/when training can take place and answer any questions.  She will be responsible for bookkeeping and electronic ledger keeping. 

Ginny Carrington will remain as an officer of the Theresian Society, her title will become the Financial Secretary and she will be responsible for check writing, distributing payments and receiving payments.  
Additional Discussion:   

Question raised about rescheduling the plant swap: it was suggested that if anyone was interested in revisiting this idea to feel free to step up.  It was best to schedule on a Tuesday or Thursday since those would be appropriate days when the food pantry is not open and the parking lot and outside areas are free and open for a plant swap.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Lourdes announced that the Carefree Seniors group will meet April 18th.  There will be a video presented featuring the opioid crisis at 1 PM for those who may be interested in attending.  
Donna Nitchie received permission to collect box tops for education and Chris Murry volunteered to make a box for them to be deposited into.  It was suggested to include on the additional bulletin page which schools would receive the box tops during certain-time collection periods.  

Donna also announced regarding children’s activities during Mass, that Nadine has scheduled an April 22nd meeting after the 10:30 Mass for those interested in helping to assemble product. 
Catholic Charities will be collecting for their Baby Shower on the 1st and 2nd weekend in May.  (May 5/6, May 12/13). 

Mary Beth Mayer announced the next Blood Drive at St. Therese will be held Tuesday April 24th from 12 noon to 6 PM.  She had a list that persons could volunteer sandwiches and time periods to man the refreshment station.  
There being no further business, prayers were recited and Glenda adjourned the meeting at 10:10 AM. The next meeting will be Friday, May 4, 2018 after the 9:00 Mass.  Hostesses for May 4th will be Judy Theisen and Chriss Lawrence.  Deborah Rooks has volunteered to do the reading at Mass.
Respectfully submitted,

Cathie Sobieski, Secretary 



